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ORAL REPORT ON THE DISSEMINATION OF INTERNATIONAL HUMANITARIAN 
LAW AND OF THE PRINCIPLES AND IDEALS OF THE MOVEMENT 

(Council of Delegates, Birmingham 1993)

Since the adoption of the GUIDELINES FOR THE ’90s by the 1991 Council of Delegates 
in Budapest, our experience has been enriched by many activities involving the 
DISSEMINATION of international humanitarian law and of the Movement’s principles and 
ideals.

Some NATIONAL SOCIETIES took various initiatives and boosted dissemination IN 
THEIR RANKS by improving the training of their LEADERS, their STAFF and 
VOLUNTEERS.

Other National Societies focused on dissemination among YOUNG PEOPLE, especially 
through dialogue with TEACHERS.

All National Societies also turned their attention to the FUTURE.

They followed RECOMMENDATIONS set out in the Guidelines, adapting their 
programmes to the priorities dictated by their national context.

We thank them all for their efforts.

The ICRC, for its part, has continued to give SUPPORT and ENCOURAGEMENT to 
National Societies in this respect, with the assistance of the Federation.

The GUIDELINES underline the importance of setting up RELAYS, mainly by paying 
greater attention to the TRAINING of dissemination officials within National Societies.

The AIM is to enable NATIONAL SOCIETIES to launch EFFECTIVE dissemination 
programmes, well adapted to NATIONAL NEEDS and CIRCUMSTANCES, once a 
serious analysis of the CONTEXT has clearly shown what the priorities are.
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The ICRC has focused its OWN DISSEMINATION EFFORTS on HIGH-RISK and 
EMERGENCY SITUATIONS, mainly - and as a matter of PRIORITY -among 
COMBATANTS.

The increasing COMPLEXITY of SITUATIONS has made it necessary to ADAPT the 
programmes specially to these DIFFICULT political and cultural CONTEXTS.

The development of NEW METHODS and greater USE of the media have proved necessary 
to ensure the EFFICACITY of DISSEMINATION activities.

The CONFERENCE FOR THE PROTECTION OF WAR VICTIMS was the MAJOR 
EVENT of 1993, reminding STATES of their OBLIGATION to instruct their 
POPULATION and their ARMED FORCES in humanitarian rules.

The SUCCESS of the Conference has enabled STATES to REAFFIRM both their 
WILLINGNESS to comply with international humanitarian law and their SUPPORT to the 
whole Movement.

This ENCOURAGEMENT compels the ICRC to STRENGTHEN its teaching programmes 
for the ARMED FORCES, in cooperation with DEFENCE MINISTRIES and MILITARY 
ACADEMIES.

This encouragement must incite NATIONAL SOCIETIES to STRENGTHEN the 
DIALOGUE with their GOVERNMENTS as regards the EDUCATION of the 
POPULATION.

In particular, the National Societies must DEVELOP DISSEMINATION activities for 
YOUNG PEOPLE in SCHOOLS, and for the GENERAL PUBLIC through the MEDIA.

The ICRC and the FEDERATION are ready to HELP the NATIONAL SOCIETIES in 
this respect.

Within the framework of the HENRY DUN ANT INSTITUTE, in August 1993 the ICRC 
and the FEDERATION launched JOINTLY an extensive STUDY programme concerning 
dissemination to YOUNG PEOPLE.
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Everyone agrees that the DIFFERENCE between a SOLDIER and an ASSASSIN lies in 
RESPECT for HUMANITARIAN RULES.

Despite these encouraging developments, CONFLICT situations and VIOLATIONS of 
humanitarian rules are the DAILY LOT OF MILLIONS OF PEOPLE.

The PREVENTION of BREACHES of international humanitarian law today unfortunately 
concerns more and more civilians and young people, who are under threat of becoming 
COMBATANTS or VICTIMS of increasingly COMPLEX CONFLICTS.

If the RULES of INTERNATIONAL HUMANITARIAN LAW are to be RESPECTED, 
they must be KNOWN by the GREATEST POSSIBLE NUMBER of people.

If we want the GENERAL PUBLIC and the BENEFICIARIES of our HUMANITARIAN 
WORK to see the DIFFERENCE between the Movement and other organizations, our code 
of ETHICS, in other words our Fundamental Principles, must be KNOWN and 
UNDERSTOOD.

The DISSEMINATION of international humanitarian law and of the Movement’s principles 
and ideals is a PRIORITY, and it will remain a priority for a LONG TIME to come.

The GUIDELINES FOR THE ’90s, adopted by Resolution 8 in Budapest, must guide the 
Movement’s action until the 21st century.

To make the message contained in the Guidelines more readily accepted, the ICRC and the 
Federation have prepared a BROCHURE available in five languages: English, French, 
Spanish, Arabic and Russian.

DISSEMINATION remains one of the BEST GUARANTEES of our efficacity, our 
identity and our unity in working for the victims.

It helps PROPAGATE a SPIRIT OF PEACE.


